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Thank you, President Cheng. We are so very lucky to have such a dedicated and well-informed Board of Trustees. Let me say again how much we appreciate Foothill-De Anza’s board members and their outstanding service.  

I am pleased to see so many of you here for District Opening Day. I hope the construction that has enveloped De Anza all summer long will soon fade into memory. To those who have endured the barriers, detours and disruptions, thank you for your patience! 

I am privileged to stand before you today having served one year, seven months and a few odd days as chancellor of a district that continues to delight, surprise and challenge me almost daily. Since I spoke to you from this stage a year ago, I have developed a better understanding and appreciation of the cultures of the colleges and the district. My respect and affection for the institution and its people have only grown.

When I arrived in February of 2010, a number of you made jokes about my timing — how I was stepping in just as California’s budget situation took a turn for the worse, with no end in sight. And no, I did not sustain this injury by sticking my finger in the proverbial dike! 

However, it’s true that the last few years have been particularly brutal for public higher education in California. And it looks as if we’re in for a few more rough ones ahead. Fortunately, we have become very resourceful about stretching our resources. In fact, I contend that these historic challenges are encouraging us to collaborate and innovate as never before. 

That is a good and exciting thing. I’ll have more to say about this later as I share with you some observations, updates and goals, joined by Vice Chancellor of Business Services Kevin McElroy, who will report to you on our budget planning.    

I’ve thought a lot about the entrepreneurial spirit of community colleges while contributing to a book on the topic being produced by the American Council on Education. From the vantage of a long-time community college president and now chancellor, I believe the key to educational innovation is creating and sustaining an organizational culture that is rooted in a strong mission and vision of service. 

Foothill-De Anza’s mission and vision can be traced back to the district’s founders, community leaders such as Dr. Robert Smithwick. The original Board of Trustees and the early administrators were uncompromising in their insistence upon access and excellence; hiring only the most qualified faculty and staff; and building beautiful and functional campuses.  Despite our many challenges, I am proud to say that all evidence suggests our educational community remains equally committed today to meeting those high standards.

To live a mission and vision over many years, an institution needs employee buy-in. That begins with hiring. I am not just talking about the obvious qualifications of professional experience and education. Employees with passion, goals, optimism and the ability to persist are vital to maintaining a healthy organizational culture. 

To that end, I would like to introduce some of our newest employees — 

administrators who were hired over the past year — and recognize some others who share these traits. When I call your name, would you please stand and be recognized as I introduce you?

Sheryl Alexander joined us exactly one month ago as executive director of the Foothill-De Anza Foundation. Sheryl has worked in development, communications and marketing for a variety of non-profit organizations, including as president and CEO of the Community Foundation of Riverside and San Bernardino counties. She also has worked in the for-profit world. Sheryl holds three master’s degrees — in education, social work and an MBA. Welcome, Sheryl! We are so pleased to have you here.
Dr. Kimberlee Messina officially started work in May as Foothill’s vice president of instruction after 14 years at Santa Rosa Junior College. A Spanish instructor for more than a decade, she developed a passion for languages as a high school exchange student in Brazil. At Santa Rosa, she started as an adjunct Spanish instructor and progressed to full-time faculty status. A stint as interim dean for arts, culture and communications led to her appointment as dean of instruction for science, technology, engineering and mathematics (STEM), the position she held before coming here. Kimberlee is a former Academic Senate president and was the first person in her family to attend college. She holds a master’s degree in Spanish and a doctorate degree in educational leadership from UC Davis. Welcome, Kimberlee!
Dr. Angela Caballero de Cordero is dean of counseling and matriculation at De Anza, and also joined us in May. She came from Allan Hancock College in Santa Maria, where she most recently worked as student services SLO coordinator.  She held a variety of positions in counseling and student services over nearly 20 years at Allan Hancock, including coordinator of non-credit matriculation and director of a transfer achievement program. Angela is a former Academic Senate president who also served on the Academic Senate for California Community Colleges. She entered higher education at Imperial Valley College; holds a master’s degree in social work; and earned a doctorate in education with an emphasis in leadership and organization at UC Santa Barbara. Welcome, Angela!
Thomas Ray arrived at De Anza in January to serve as dean of language arts. He came to us from Merced College, where he was dean of English, basic skills and child development. Before that, he worked in Poughkeepsie, New York, as associate dean of academic affairs for full-time faculty at Dutchess Community College. An English instructor and the first in his family to attend college, he taught for several summers at Beijing Union University, and has lived briefly in Brazil and The Gambia. For several years, Thomas was the on-air host and moderator of WBKB Television’s “Knowledge Bowl” quiz show in Michigan. He holds a master of fine arts degree in writing and is working on a doctorate in higher education. Welcome, Thomas!
Among this group of fresh-faced arrivals, Suzanne Pfeiffer is the veteran. She stepped in as the district’s director of human resources last October. Before joining us, Suzanne worked as human resources officer for the Antioch Unified School District. Suzanne has experience in HR and benefits administration in both K-12 and community colleges. Her bachelor’s degree is in personnel administration and she has recently entered an MBA program. Welcome, Suzanne!

We also have two new home-grown administrators who started new positions in July — Phyllis Spragge, the new dean of Foothill’s Biological & Health Sciences Division, and Gregory Anderson, dean of learning resources at De Anza.   
Phyllis Spragge started out at Foothill College in 1996 as a part-time dental hygiene instructor, later joining the program full-time. As director of the dental hygiene program for 12 years, she contributed to its standing as one of the top-ranked programs in the United States. Phyllis is active in professional activities; served on Foothill’s Academic Senate; and is a national expert in the use of 
e-portfolios to document learning in dental hygiene. She is a registered dental hygienist; holds three associate degrees, including one from Foothill College; and earned a master’s degree in education with an emphasis in instructional technology. Congratulations on your appointment, Phyllis! 

Prior to becoming a dean, Dr. Gregory Anderson served for five years as director of De Anza’s college readiness programs. He also taught ESL courses, directed the campus Basic Skills Initiative and served as immediate past president of the Academic Senate. Before coming to De Anza, Gregory held several positions at USC, including director of testing and assessment and senior lecturer at USC’s American Language Institute. He is multilingual and has lived around the world. While teaching in Lesotho as a Peace Corps volunteer, he co-founded a night school for women. In Venezuela and Guatemala, he studied the history and cultures of indigenous people. He facilitated seminars on human rights while teaching English and training teachers at colleges and universities in Japan. Gregory holds a master’s degree in teaching and a doctorate in higher education from USC. Congratulations on your appointment, Gregory!

I am sure you will agree that these employees are welcome additions to Foothill-De Anza. They are accomplished and interesting. No doubt they are very special individuals. Happily for our students, this room is rife with similarly talented and experienced individuals. You are the product of the same hiring standards that brought these new employees to us — the same high standards that have been a hallmark of this district since its beginning. You are why Foothill-De Anza is and will continue to be such an exceptional place. 

Now, since there is not time this morning to introduce all new employee by name, I would ask all faculty members who have joined the district within the past year to please stand and remain standing.

All new classified professionals who have been here for one year or less – please stand. 

Please join me in welcoming our new colleagues. And I would be remiss if I did not thank Vice Chancellor Dorene Novotny, the hard-working human resources staff and our hiring committees for their important roles in recruiting and selecting excellent employees.

Last year, I spoke to you about a subject that was close to my heart – what it’s like to be the new kid in school. Once again I would like to comment on the importance of welcoming newcomers into our communities. 

A friendly gesture, received during a possibly stressful time, will earn you sincere gratitude and make a real difference to the recipient. We are often so busy that we forget to reach out to new colleagues who may need our information and advice, not to mention a sense of belonging. The greatest achievements for many of us will not be made as individuals, but as contributing members of a team. That is just one reason community building is so important. 

Because we have so much talent and experience packed into this room, I think a few more introductions and recognitions are in order.

I’d like now to honor those faculty and staff who are members of the district’s quarter century club. If you have worked for Foothill-De Anza for 25 years or more, please stand so we can thank you for your dedication and service.

Turning the focus to participatory governance, I would like to recognize those elected representatives whose leadership, diversity of experience and wise counsel ensure that the interests and concerns of our employee groups are communicated and heard. Their participation leads to thoughtful discussion and collaborative decision-making to the benefit of our students, our colleges and the district. Would our governance leaders please stand and let us thank you?

We are fortunate that a number of our employees are active in governance at the state level. Foothill Academic Senate President Dolores Davison is also a member of the executive committee of the Academic Senate for California Community Colleges and just keeps expanding her sphere of influence. She is now chairing several key state-level committees. Foothill Academic Senate Vice President Carolyn Holcroft was enlisted to serve on the statewide Academic Senate’s influential curriculum committee. Faculty Association President Rich Hansen is president of the California Community College Independents and serves on the state chancellor’s Consultation Council and the Task Force on Student Success. Rob Mieso, director of outreach and relations with schools at De Anza, recently joined Foothill Associate Vice President Kurt Hueg on the board of the Association of California Community College Administrators. Foothill transfer center coordinator Maureen Chenoweth and library technician Karen Smith serve on the board of the California Community Colleges Classified Senate representing Bay Area colleges. Let’s congratulate all of them!

Just to further illustrate my point about the breadth and depth of our talent bank, I offer a representative sample of accomplishments and recognition that Foothill-De Anza employees received over the past year. 

De Anza ESL instructor Kathy Ochoa Flores received a Fulbright Scholar Award for 2010-2011, one of only five U.S. professionals in her field to receive the award. 

Foothill English instructor Scott Lankford’s book Tahoe Beneath the Surface won a bronze medal in the nature category in the national Book of the Year Awards competition sponsored by ForeWord Reviews.

Mathematics instructors Marc Knobel from Foothill College and Lenore Desilets from De Anza were awarded Excellence in Teaching Awards from the California Mathematics Council of Community Colleges.  
De Anza President Brian Murphy was invited to join the board of the American Association of Colleges and Universities, the leading champion of undergraduate liberal studies.
Andrew LaManque, the district’s executive director for institutional research and planning, was chosen as president-elect of the statewide Research and Planning Group for California Community Colleges. 
Foothill counselor Victoria Taketa was named one of 10 recipients of Santa Clara County’s 2011 Asian American Hero Award for her commitment to education and community engagement.

De Anza’s head football coach Dan Atencio was named Coach of the Year by the Golden Gate and Coast conferences.
Foothill President Judy Miner is serving on a working group advising the President’s Council of Advisers on Science and Technology.
Sharon Luciw, the district’s director of systems and networks, was elected to the board of the California Community College Chief Information Systems Officers Association.

Bruce Tambling, director of Foothill’s music technology program, is working with students to record a full season of San Jose Opera performances with support from The Packard Humanities Foundation.

And De Anza history instructor MaryJo Ignoffo published her sixth book in December – Captive of the Labyrinth: Sarah L. Winchester, Heiress to the Rifle Fortune.
Please join me in congratulating your colleagues on their achievements.

Of course the accomplishments of our students and the institutional milestones we achieve also help us evaluate how we are doing. In a strategic plan the Board of Trustees adopted last year, we established metrics for measuring the district’s progress and just completed the first evaluation cycle. Those of you in the colleges have even more metrics in your strategic plans. And we receive an annual progress report through the statewide system of Accountability Reporting for Community Colleges. These ARRC reports let colleges compare their performance to comparable institutions.

So may I boast just a little about Foothill and De Anza’s most recent statewide Accountability Reporting for Community College results? 

•  72.8 percent of first-time students at De Anza who showed “intent to complete” transferred to a four-year university, earned a certificate or associate’s degree, or achieved transfer-directed or transfer-prepared status within six years. This was the highest “student progress and achievement” rate within De Anza’s peer group of comparable community colleges for this metric. Foothill also was above average in its peer group for this metric.
•  80.7 percent of Foothill students were successful in basic skills courses, the highest rate among Foothill’s peer group for this metric.

• Foothill ranked either the highest in its peer group or above average on all seven metrics measured in the ARCC report, and De Anza ranked highest or above average in all but the fall-to-fall persistence rate.

Although this is not an ARCC measure, I am delighted to report that Foothill-
De Anza ranked third among all California community college districts in 2009-10 for the combined number of students transferring to the University of California and California State University. We were second in UC transfers. 

Thank you for preparing our students so ably and helping them make the university connection. As state funding for public higher education shrinks so do our students’ opportunities for transfer to UC and CSU. The work of our campus transfer centers is more important than ever in helping them complete the transfer path. 

Four initiatives have occupied the minds — if not the dreams — of many of us over the past 12 months. All have reached or are approaching major milestones. The endeavors I am talking about are accreditation, Banner implementation, budget, and finding a permanent home for the district’s education center. 

First accreditation. 
Through the combined efforts of many people across the campuses, Foothill and De Anza have completed impressive self-studies in support of reaffirmation of accreditation. These reports, which are posted on the Web, each run to several hundred pages. They detail many campus achievements and works in progress. They document the colleges’ enormous strides in developing and assessing student-learning and administrative-unit outcomes. They show the hard work we have done in aligning campus priorities and resources through integrated planning and budgeting. Finally, the self-studies identify areas that need improvement. That work has already begun. 

A month from now, accreditation teams will visit Foothill and De Anza for four days, from Oct 24-27. The teams will spend time on the campuses meeting with key college and district leaders. On their final day, the teams will share their conclusions in exit reports with the campus communities. 

Documenting the complexities of our work in these monumental self-studies has created opportunities and new perspectives for examining and improving what we do. It also has been an enormous and untold amount of work. I would like to acknowledge De Anza’s Marisa Spatafore and Foothill’s Kurt Hueg for their outstanding work as accreditation liaison officers. Would all the accreditation co-chairs and committee members from both campuses please join Kurt and Marisa in standing to receive our thanks and recognition? Thanks so much to all of you! 

Now Banner.

We are closing in on four years since the Board of Trustees approved the purchase of Banner to replace our old information systems. Over the past year, the Banner Core Team has added the Institutional Advancement module, which supports foundation and alumni relationship efforts, and the Banner Document Management System, which provides electronic storage of documents. In January, we will complete the Degree Works module, which students and counselors can use to create detailed and accurate student education plans. 

In addition to getting all the modules up and running, ETS staff members have created a number of enhancements to the basic system tailored to the needs of the institutional users. For example, we now can offer students real-time lists of open classes during registration, and automation makes it easy for instructors to assign codes. And our new portal allows easy, all-in-one-place access to important student information for staff. 

It is worth noting that none of these improvements were available in either the old legacy or Banner out-of-the-box systems. Our implementation of Banner is beginning to deliver the higher level of performance and service we were expecting. ETS staff, who are working with our Banner functional teams to make this happen, are among the unsung heroes of this story. Please stand if you have worked on any aspect of Banner implementation, technical or functional, so we can give you a proper round of applause. 

At the helm of ETS since 2006 has been Vice Chancellor of Technology Fred Sherman.  It is with very mixed emotions that I inform you that Dr. Sherman has announced his retirement as of next summer, concluding 19 years of service to California community colleges.  Fred's contributions to Foothill-De Anza have been many and significant. Fred is widely respected and appreciated for his professionalism, strategic thinking, and excellent people as well as technical skills. He will be difficult to replace and we are grateful that we will continue to have Fred's expertise through this academic year.  Fred, please stand and be recognized.

Now I want to share some exciting news about our Education Center. Earlier this month, the district submitted a notice of interest in acquiring 9.2 acres of land at the decommissioned Onizuka Air Force Station in Sunnyvale. This site is located in the Moffett Business Park, close to highways and public transportation, in an area that is growing rapidly. Google just signed a lease for four buildings in the park and other prominent Silicon Valley companies are located there including Juniper Networks, Yahoo! and Lockheed Martin. This is a premier location for corporate headquarters and research & development, which should mean some wonderful internship opportunities for our students.  
The district has an opportunity to obtain the Onizuka property for free from the federal government. This can happen through the public benefit conveyance process, working with the city of Sunnyvale, the Air Force and the U.S. Department of Education. Not having to pay for the land would mean we can build a state-of-the-art education center with the Measure C bond funds earmarked for that purpose. Remaining indefinitely in our leased facilities in Palo Alto, at a cost of almost $1 million a year, is not a realistic option.

Beyond the attractive price tag, I am quite excited about the opportunities associated with this new center.  As state funding has declined, public institutions and non-profit organizations have become more open to the idea of partnering to leverage resources. We are looking for opportunities to work with other colleges and universities, high schools, regional occupational programs, and community-based organizations, as well local government and industry, on areas of common interest. Administrators from Foothill and Mission colleges have met several times over the past year to explore how the two colleges could work together at Onizuka. The San Jose-Evergreen district also has been invited to join that conversation. 

That’s a nice view of the Onizuka property. It’s home to the Blue Cube, a former top-secret military satellite control center. Although the Onizuka education center will be administered by a team from Foothill, there are opportunities for De Anza here as well. Sunnyvale is expected to review our request early next month. If all goes well, the Onizuka education center could be open to students in three to four years.  In the meantime, we will continue to serve students at the Middlefield campus.

I’ll yield the podium now to Vice Chancellor Kevin McElroy. Kevin jumped in as the district’s chief business officer a little more than a year ago and has done a wonderful job guiding the budget process. He and Budget Director Bernata Slater are an unbeatable team with many years of experience navigating California’s financial ups and downs. I am confident we could not be in better financial hands.  

(See PDF of Opening Day 2011 presentation for Kevin McElroy’s overview.)

Thank you, Kevin. That is a good segue to some thoughts about innovation and change.

It is becoming increasingly clear that this lingering downturn is going to linger awhile longer. Multiple years of budget cuts are disrupting the way we’ve done things in the past. The need for change and innovation are familiar bedfellows. Two examples of innovative thinking, helped along by the need for change, are the reorganization of De Anza’s Student Success Center and the consolidation of some of our foreign language programs at the campus where enrollment is strongest. Change is often messy and painful for the individuals involved. But there is a growing sentiment that making changes operationally is the right thing to do if it will help us do things better and smarter, even if the budget weren’t forcing our hands. When resources are scarce, innovating is one way to preserve and enhance what we have.

As Kevin noted, we have a structural budget deficit that we’ve been plugging with one-time dollars. We’re approaching a time when we won’t have the money to fill the gap. Additional ongoing spending cuts will be required. So if ever there was a time to stay open to innovation and change, this is it.

I mentioned earlier that I have been working on a book chapter on innovation in community colleges. One of the conclusions I reached is this: An overarching factor that is common to organizations that practice systemic innovation is having a college-wide framework that promotes certain key behaviors. Those behaviors are collaboration; the study and application of best practices from inside and outside academia; and investing in employees though hiring, training, communication and rewards.

One of the biggest surprises from a 10-year survey conducted in 2009 of League for Innovation “Innovator of the Year” award winners was the extent to which the innovators collaborated. Teams, not individuals, developed 85 percent of the honored innovations, and the recipients said their projects were better for the collaboration. Systemic innovation that benefits the entire organization is most likely to result from teamwork and partnerships.

I think our colleges and district are well positioned to unleash a new wave of innovation that will allow us to continue to thrive in this new economic environment. In recent years, Foothill and De Anza have been lauded for exemplary practices in basic skills education, sustainability and environmental studies, open educational resources, civic engagement, teacher technology training, and international education, among other programs and practices. We know we can innovate. And now the colleges are even beginning to work together!

And by the way, our students also are innovating! 

Foothill students last year took a stand for reducing the campus’ carbon footprint and saving students money by partnering with the Palo Alto start-up Zimride. The resulting online campus-based ridesharing network connects drivers and riders for one-time rides or commuting using social networking principles.   Some 1,500 people have logged onto Foothill’s Zimride site since its launch in January and created more than 900 ride-sharing posts, the vast majority of them for commutes.  Students are getting an average of 37 matches per post.  Foothill’s Zimride liaison reports that Foothill has the most active Zimride network of any community college and that “Foothill students get it.”

At De Anza, students have voted to tax themselves by levying a fee of $4 per quarter to support free VTA Eco-Passes. These stickers give commuting students free bus and light rail rides 24/7 for the quarter. The EcoPass stickers are available for the first time this fall, and they are already flying out the door! Also through the efforts of the De Anza Associated Students, the campus now has 10 bicycles that students can use on and off campus, and reserved bicycle parking in a bond-funded bike corral. 
Before I wrap up with some feel-good updates from our Measure C construction program, I want to share with you a few of my goals for the year.  At the top of the list are keeping our focus on student success and maintaining fiscal stability. 

As Kevin pointed out, you all have done an amazing job stretching our dollars for the benefit of our Foothill-De Anza community. Meanwhile, we are working hard to increase revenue from grants and with private giving through the Foothill-De Anza Foundation. We currently have applications pending for several large federal STEM and workforce grants and should hear about those soon. Foothill is gearing up for a $10 million fundraising campaign to support the Science Learning Institute, a new initiative the college is launching in conjunction with the opening of the Physical Science & Engineering Center —  “the PSEC.”

Some of my other goals are ensuring that planning is progressing in a way that reflects our priorities; building effective leadership throughout the district; and using technology as a strategic resource to increase efficiency and student success. 

And no, in case you were wondering, I have not made a lot of progress in replacing Meeting Maker with a calendar system that synchs with my phone and iPad, but I won’t give up!

Now to Measure C.
So for those who have been away, have you noticed the amazing progress made over the summer on the Mediated Learning Center at De Anza and the Physical Sciences & Engineering Center at Foothill? Those enormous steel skeletons suddenly just popped up out of the ground one day.

Thanks to the work of Charles Allen, the district’s executive director of facilities, operations  & construction management, we are using a new approach on these buildings that is designed to attract the highest caliber of contractors.  I will spare you the details of the so-called lease-leaseback process. But it is an innovation that will bring us the highest quality construction for a guaranteed fair price, with a lot less legal wrangling at the end over who did what to whom. 

Behind the scenes, our $490.8 million Measure C bond program takes a small army of people to manage it and keep it running smoothly. The files on some of these big projects could fill an entire room. And that’s not counting the paperwork on all the furniture and fixtures and technology that goes into them! Thank you to the bond team and all of you who work so hard behind the scenes keeping our business affairs in order and moving things along. We owe a good deal of our excellent business reputation to you. 

Here’s an illustration of why being well-managed matters. The district completed the sale of its third series of Measure C bonds in June. The sale of $184 million in general obligation bonds was remarkably successful, especially coming at a time when a number of government bonds were being downgraded. For this sale, the district’s credit ratings were the highest of any community college district in California — Triple A from Moody’s and Double A from Standard & Poor’s. Investor demand for the bonds was strong – so strong that our interest costs were well below what we expected, the lowest of any of our Measure C issues to date! This is good news for local taxpayers who are helping us retire these bonds.

Measure C has allowed us to build some beautiful and functional new buildings, and to maintain and renovate our original structures.  We’ve used bond money to equip the campuses with new technology, including computers for labs and offices; multimedia for smart classrooms; and specialized instructional equipment for technical programs. 

One of the most exciting aspects of the bond program is what we’ve been able to do to “green” our campuses. This includes projects like De Anza’s automated weather station for “smart” landscape irrigation, adding hybrid vehicles to our fleet, and it extends to the way we are constructing our buildings. 

If you haven’t yet, you soon will notice the extensive photovoltaic arrays that provide shaded parking on both campuses. This is a great thing! Not only are we doing the right thing environmentally, we’re saving quite a bit of money! 

When De Anza’s newest solar array is operational, we estimate the district can meet 25 percent of its own power needs. We expect to save about $7 million in General Fund expenses over the next 10 years as a result of these PV installations. 

The district is holding to the highest standards in our construction projects. 

De Anza is building the Mediated Learning Center to LEED-platinum standards, the highest level of environmental sustainability in the Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design program. As you can see, this building will be awash in natural light and surely will be a pleasure to teach, learn and work in. The MLC will be De Anza’s second LEED-platinum building, after the Kirsch Center, and the fifth on campus to obtain LEED certification. Congratulations to De Anza for these accomplishments and leadership in sustainability.

Speaking of construction, I want you to know that we have done everything humanly possible to wrap up all the site improvement projects at De Anza before school begins. We put them on an expedited schedule. These projects were done to improve pedestrian safety and accessibility as well as to enhance the appearance and long-term durability of the campus entries.  As you walk around this fall, I hope you will think these upgrades were worth the occasional inconveniences.  Compliments are in order for all those who were involved in these efforts.

When you came in this morning you may have noticed the work under way at the Sunken Garden.  When it is completed in the next month or so, this project promises to be a wonderful addition to the college’s refurbished Historical Corridor.

So mark your calendars and make your reservations for Saturday, Nov. 5, from 3-6 p.m. That’s the date for A Taste of History, a celebration of the refurbished Historic Corridor hosted by the De Anza Commission. Tickets are $50. 

For Foothill, the date to remember is Oct. 21, time for a “topping out” ceremony to mark completion of the steel frame of the Physical Sciences & Engineering Center. All the PSME faculty have been invited to sign the beam first in recognition of their contributions from design to use. 

The PSEC is being built to LEED-silver standards, a high bar for a science building. It will be Foothill’s first LEED-certified project. As you can see, the PSEC is going to be a very attractive and inviting complex.
I’m sure we will have some trying moments as we work to solve our financial challenges over the next few years. But I must say that I am optimistic and excited about Foothill-De Anza’s future. Look around us. Look at all the talent and creativity, brainpower and grit we have in this room! I do not know what all the answers are, or what new ways you will find to get things done, and do them better, but I am confident they will be found. 

As we adjourn, please remember that division and departmental meetings begin on your respective campuses at 1 p.m.

Thank you again for being here today.  I hope the coming year will be everything you want it to be, and more!
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